COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF  SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, January 8, 2007
Question 8
Question: Mick Murphy

To ask the Manager how are rates calculated and are there plans to review the system?

Reply

Rates are a form of property tax levied by Local Authorities on the occupiers of commercial and industrial property. The Valuation Office, acting as an independent State agency, provides ratepayers and rating authorities with valuations of commercial and industrial properties and these are then used to calculate individual rates bills.  Each rating authority (e.g. South Dublin County Council) approves an Annual Rate on Valuation (ARV) during the annual budget meeting and this ARV multiplier is applied to the valuation for each property to produce the rates payable by the occupier of that property for the year in question.    

Example:   property valuation of 15 * 69.48 (ARV for 2007) =  €1,042.20 (Rates Demand for 2007)

The Valuation Office is currently carrying out a revaluation of South Dublin County in accordance with the provisions of the Valuation Act 2001.  The purpose of the revaluation is to ensure equity and fairness in the local authority rating system and this will be achieved by developing a closer and more uniform relationship between the current rental values of property and commercial rate liability.   The commercial rates liability of a property might rise or fall after revaluation, depending on its rental value.  Any increase in the total amount of commercial rates collected in the year following a revaluation will be limited to inflation but there may be a redistribution of the commercial rates burden between ratepayers depending on the relative shift in rental values between locations and categories of properties.

The Valuation Office commenced the revaluation of South Dublin County in November 2005 and intends to complete the valuation aspect of the project in May 2007.  Ratepayers and the Council will then be notified of draft valuations for each property and will be able to make representations and provide updated information about individual properties.  The Valuation Office intends to publish the list of properties with new valuations in December 2007 applying an effective date of 1 January 2008.  This means that the rates for 2008 will be based on the new valuations so ratepayers may find themselves paying the same, less or more in rates than in 2007 depending on the outcome of the revaluation of their property.

Recent legislation (Local Government (Business Improvement Districts) Act 2006) has also provided for the introduction of an  Entry Year Property Levy which can be applied to valuations provided by the Valuation Office for new commercial/industrial developments in a manner similar to Rates (i.e. using the relevant ARV multiplier).  This levy can be charged on a pro-rata basis during the first year of valuation once the property is not already subject to rates.

 

